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BENTE wins health care grievance 
District concedes that Memorandum of  Agreement protects workers 

from Ansbrowõs unilateral rate increase of 7.8% 
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Position Control Committee should 
follow Ansbrow out the door 

The District has issued a 

Level II grievance decision 

in the Unionõs favor, stating 

that members in the BENTE 

Union are entitled to a         

rebate for any monies the 

District is charging over and 

above the 2.69% rate sup-

ported by health insurance 

claims data.  

At the Level II hearing, 

BENTE President Dan Di-

Clemente and Vice President 

and Grievance Chairperson 

Larry Profetta discussed the 

history between the Union 

and the District in terms of 

health insurance, arguing 

that the entire reason that 

the Union agreed to go self -

funded in the first place was 

in order to reduce member 

costs based upon actual 

health insurance claims da-

ta.  They also argued that 

the spirit of the Memoran-

dum of Agreement between 

the District and BENTE was 

to reach an agreement      

between the Parties on 

The 2015 BENTE BASH                                 

is another smash  

health insurance costs, and 

to keep health insurance 

rates lower.  

The Memorandum of Agree-

ment between the District 

and BENTE dated Novem-

ber 1, 2012 provides several 

provisions related to health 

insurance, including the es-

tablishment of premiums 

(Section 4) and surplus after 

funding the requirements of 

the IBNR/run -out fund and 

137 children attend BENTEõs        

annual CURE Party  

The Districtõs Position Con-

trol Committee ñtouted by 

the outgoing superintendent 

as a brilliant invention and 

referred to by President    

DiClemente as a thoughtless 

concoctionñshould follow 

Ansbrow right out the door.  

Former  Chief Financial 

Off icer, Bil l  Ansbrow 

(otherwise known as the Dr. 

Frankenstein of the District) 

created the committee for no 

apparent reason other than 

to stall, delay, and disregard 

the hiring of non -teaching 

positionsñunfairly targeting 

low paid support staff work-

ers, while continuing to sail 

through unwarranted high 

level positions with huge 

salaries and increases.  

At the same time, Ansbrow 

approved a $3,000 increase 

in his own salary in October.  

A nice parting gift.  

òThey did a lot of work be-

hind the scenes,ó DiClemen-

te said, making a mockery of 

Vargasõ District-wide e-mail 

explaining the departure of 

CFO Ansbrow and others, 

òSo incredibly far behind the 

scenes that no one will even 

notice theyõre gone.ó 
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Let it snow, Let him go, Ansbrowé! 

er it was his debacle  in Spe-

cial Education, mismanag-

ing the RTS contract, look-

ing to save pennies while 

spending dollars, or budget-

ing a savings for items that 

were never negotiated, 

Ansbrowõs way of doing 

business was unintelligible.  

More Budget Snafus  

Ansbrow never seemed to 

have a handle on the fact 

that he worked for an educa-

tional system that relies on 

a budget director who is 

supposed to find funding for 

initiatives; not strip it away 

from schools and depart-

ments in order to make up 

for his own ineptitude.  

Some accused him of taking 

money from grants and us-

ing it for unrelated pro-

grams.  

Little would have changed 

as long as Chief Financial 

Officer Bill Ansbrow was  

still in charge of the Dis-

trictõs finances, and incom-

ing Interim Superintendent 

Daniel Lowengard must 

have understood this fact, as 

Vargas announced that 

Ansbrow, Malgieri, and 

Lopez-Soto would all be 

moving on when Vargas 

steps down as superinten-

dent in January.  

Budget Faux Pas  

One of Vargasõ biggest prob-

lems was listening to his 

CFO, who had the outgoing 

superintendent believing 

that the world was flat and 

the sky was falling.  Yet, 

any financial problems were 

generally the result of the 

CFOõs own mishaps; wheth-

DiClemente 
to Santa: 
Please get 
rid of 
Ansbrow 

Defunct Chief  Financial Officer is finally shown the door  

BENTE President Dan DiCle-

mente made a rare visit to the 

North Pole, where he met the 

one and only Santa and his 

wife, Mrs. Claus (pictured 

above) for the purpose of ask-

ing if Old Saint Nick could 

grant him one favor: òGet rid 

of RCSD CFO Bill Ansbrow.ó 

òHe had a twinkle in his eye 

and Rudolphõs nose lit up, 

which led me to believe that 

they were overjoyed with my 

request,ó said DiClemente. 

Turns out that years prior, 

Ansbrow oversaw the financ-

es at Santaõs toy factory.  Un-

der his Chief Financial Lead-

ership, the elves were down-

sized, health insurance was 

slashed, and jobs were even-

tually shipped oversees; 

where Chinese Pandas per-

formed the work in exchange 

for bamboo shoots.   


